	
Disclaimer: These notes are not intended to represent direct quotes, things may not be in chronological order, and ideas may not always be accurately attributed. If you have corrections or comments, please email blabua@mainehousing.org to let Betty know and she will edit accordingly.  
Attending via GoToMeeting: Scott Tibbitts (MaineHousing), Betty LaBua (MaineHousing),  Norm Maze (Shalom House), Noelle Coyne (Safe Voice),  Kate Easter (MCEDV), Bill Higgins (Homeless Advocacy for All),  Erin Kelly (Preble Street), Cullen Ryan (CHOM), Awa Conteh (City of Bangor), Stephanie Primm (Knox County), Vickey Rand (CHOM), Donna Kelley (WCAP),  Mike Shaughnessy (MaineHousing),  Julie Davidson (Caring Unlimited), Joe McNally (Milestone),  Boyd Kronholm (BAHS), Tara Hembree (MaineHousing), Katie Spencer-White (MMHS),  Rich Romero (OHI), Dave McCluskey (Shaw House), Molly Sirois (BOL, Rota Knot (Tedford Housing),  Sara Wade OBH/(DHHS), Melanie Beaulieu (FVP), Emily Flinkstorm (Fair Tide), Meredith Smith (CHCS),  Alice Preble (DHHS/OCFS), Tracy Allen (KBH),  Abigail Smallwood (City of Biddeford), Ali Lovejoy (Preble Street), Chris Bicknell (New Beginnings), Christina Dingus (MaineHousing), Dan Hodgkins (Preble Street), Donna Janice Daku (RCAM), Jill Grazia (Shalom House), Kelly Walsh (COP), Marcie Dean (Next Step), Rebekah Paredes (NHFW), Sharon Jordan (Wabanaki Public Health and Wellness), Susan Randall Homeless Advocacy For All), Tyra Parker (VOANNE), Lauren Bustard (MaineHousing), Paula Weber (MaineHousing),  Meredith Pesce (Amistad), Jerry Botta (HOME Inc.), Josh D’Alessio (PCHC), Kelly Watson (MaineHousing), Sarah Derosier (CHCS), Kristin Styles (Cumberland County)Meredith Smith(CHCS), Brianne Brasslett (CHCS), Ann Martin (HUD), Theresa Dow-O’Leary (ACAP), Melissa McEntee (RGH), Vicky Violent(City of Portland), Amber Michaud (ACAP) and Heidi McCarthy (City of Lewiston)
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Stephonie Gregg (YCSPI) and Kari Bradstreet (FVP).
[Reminder – If you call in, please email blabua@mainehousing.org to let us know you were there!]



 [Reminder – If you call in, please email blabua@mainehousing.org to let us know you were there!]

Meeting Minutes: Maine CoC
Date: October 21, 2021, 1:00 – 3:00 PM
Location: Ring Central
Maine 
Continuum of Care




1. Member Awa welcomed all in attendance. 
2. Approval of Minutes and Moment of Silence:                                                                                                 MCOC Minutes from the September meeting were posted on the Maine Homeless Planning website.  Bill motioned to approve September’s minutes, Mike seconded.  No discussion. No objections. Passed unanimously.                                                                                                                                                                     A moment of silence to honor the passing of clients was observed.
3. HOME ARPA Consultation:
Maine has been allocated 21 million dollars in APRA funds to reduce homelessness and increase housing stability.  After giving a synopsis of its purpose and the eligible activities, Lauren asked for suggestions on how best to utilize funding.  The following suggestions were voiced by attendees of today’s meeting:
· Continue with rental assistance adding a way to reevaluate a persons need and income
· Look at what is missing through a racial equity lenses and fund what's missing
· Security Deposit Assistance
· Landlord outreach to address landlord fear
· Supplement income gaps with rental assistance
· Holistic Help, budget funds for case managers in shelters and for outreach
· More affordable housing units
· LIHTC Housing that is welcoming to the homeless population and voucher holders
· Rehab buildings
· Additional funds for more outreach workers
· Housing for low income population with relaxed criteria 
4. Big Thinking Topics:                                                                                                                                                      COVID 19 Continued Discussion:                                                                                                             Awa opened the discussion by asking for any updates concerning COVID, any lessons learned throughout the pandemic, strengths discovered, what we can carry forward to the Continuum post-pandemic and if there is a qualitative survey update.  Milestone is experiencing a COVID outbreak.  It was noted a better strategy is needed to care for people with substance use disorders testing positive for COVID. COVID rates continue to rise across the state due to break through cases and vaccine hesitancy.  Katie mentioned a qualitative survey has been designed and will take 30-45 minutes to complete. 
5. NOFO Update:                                                                                                                                              The NOFO committee has been working diligently on this year’s NOFO application.  The application is ¾ done. The scoring and ranking has been completed.  Scott screen shared an excel sheet displaying the ranking of all renewal and new project applications. The  sheet visually showed 
· Tier 1: The funding percent of annual renewal demand is 100%.
· Tier 2: The new project applications total funding requests are higher than the allocated funds available.  
The CoC cannot submit a NOFO application for a dollar request higher than the approved amount. The question before the CoC on how to handle this deficit led to a robust and lengthy conversation where it was clarified that it can be suggested for projects to reduce their requests however they are not obligated to do so and any adjustments will not affect their ranking. Chris motioned to for the CoC to approve the ranking order of projects 1-29 submitted by the NOFO selection committee. Katie seconded.  Through discussion an explanation of the appeal process was asked for.  The appeal first goes to the CoC at large, then the CoC Board and then to HUD.  Chris amended the motion to include the clause, pending the results of any appeals relating to audited scoring.   Katie seconded.  The selection committee abstained. No objections. Passed unanimously.
6. YHDP Update:                                                                                                                                                  All programs are in the process of moving forward towards implementation and should be up and running by December 1, 2021.
7. Legislative Updates:                                                                                                                          
Federal: Cullen started the Federal update by mentioning on 9/30 Congress passed and the   
President signed a short-term Continuing Resolution to keep the government open through 12/3. 
Attention was brought to two pieces of legislation; The House Financial Services Committee voted to approve the “Expediting Assistance to Renters and Landlords Act,” to address and correct many of the root causes of slow ERA spending and provide tenant protections and on 9/24 Representative Omar and Senator Merkley introduced the HOME Act, to address the nation’s housing crisis by providing significant funding for the construction of affordable housing.
State: The Legislature adjourned sine die on 7/19.  The 2nd Regular Session of the 130th Legislature will begin on 1/12/22.  On 9/20 Governor Mills joined HUD Secretary Fudge to launch House America, a new national partnership to tackle homelessness.  In opening remarks, Governor Mills affirmed Maine’s commitment to use Federal funds to house 1,000 people experiencing homelessness and add 500 affordable housing units to the state’s pipeline. Through the Maine Jobs & Recovery Plan, which is Governor Mills’ plan to invest American Rescue Plan funds, the Governor has allocated $50 million to expand housing options that are affordable to workers and their families to own or rent. This includes expanding Maine’s housing navigator services which connect Maine people and families to housing, assist them with completing rental applications, and support successful landlord-tenant relationships.
8. SHC Update:                                                                                                                                                                The SHC held its annual retreat virtually on October 12, 2021. During the retreat, the council looked at defining its role and identity, shared lessons learned during COVID and discussed best practices to bring forward post-COVID.                                                                                                                 
9. Long Term Stayers:
Norm mentioned Portland continues to meet on a regular basis and progress is being made.  No reports from Bangor, Ellsworth and Brunswick. 
10. COC Board Update: 
· General Updates: No CoC updates reported.
· CES: The CES committee continues to work on drafting an assessment tool that is both comprehensive and trauma informed. The committee have returned to meeting for one hour sessions.  
11. Youth Action Board Update: 
Awa read the following update on behalf of YAB .The Youth action board (YAB) has been actively working with Joe Locke from MaineHousing to help build and develop tools for the YHDP process. This included talking about survey accuracy and how to improve the results to better reflect YYA in need. The YAB has also finished a draft for the mission and vision Statements for our group. At the moment one of our members is helping create community Agreements for the future of projects that involve Youth/Young adults. This will help with time efficiency, understanding and explaining why YHDP (Youth Homelessness Demonstration Project) office hour’s meetings are so important for people. The YAB is not attending the COC meeting today because we're attending a two day seminar called 'State of the Movement' hosted by A Way Home America, where Young leaders gather nationally to meet and have conversations around solutions to end youth homelessness, YHDP and other topics youth and young adults may face.                                                                                                                      
12. Standing Committee Updates: 
· NOFO- An update was given earlier. The committee will continue to meet on Fridays at noon until NOFO is completed. All are welcome to join.  
· Data- Process for custom field requests was discussed and a policy is being written.  With the new standards introduced, the errors with gender have been addressed.
· Veteran- No update given.
· PIT: The crew is reaching out to organizations across the state to see if they are interested in taking on a roll in the PIT 2022 count.
13. Next Meeting Agenda: 
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Big thinking topic: Continued Discussion – COVID-19 One Year Later: Lessons learned throughout the pandemic, strengths discovered, and what we can carry forward to the Continuum post-pandemic. Qualitative Survey. 
· People With Lived Experience Committee
· NOFO review
· All were invited to email Betty, Scott or chairs agenda suggestions.

Next MCOC meeting is scheduled for November 18, 2021 from 1:00-3:00 pm
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